
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Friday 27th June 2025  

 
Dear Parents and Carers  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Wishing you all an enjoyable weekend. 
 
Best wishes 
Eileen Murtagh 

 

 Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we learn, love and laugh together 

 

Last weekend was a very busy but enjoyable one. On 
Friday afternoon we had yet another, fun filled sum-
mer fair.  Thank you to FoSL and to all the families, 
and to Father James for  supporting this event. It was 
great to see many of our the boys and girls who will 
be starting school in September, joining in the fun. 
 
This week, Mrs Jevons has been completing her 
home visits and our new starters have spent their 
first afternoon in school. This is just a snapshot of the 
activities planned to prepare for school readiness. 
 
On Saturday,  the school staff had the privilege of 
joining the First Holy Communion celebration.  It was 
a beautiful celebration. Thank you to Father James. 
 
This morning, I joined Tulip class on their visit to the 
library. While we were there we heard about all the 
wonderful things available to them, also about this 
year’s Summer Reading Challenge. Please read the 
information being sent along with this newsletter. 
Thank you to the parents who supported us this 
morning. 



 

 

 

Reminder - Dental or medical appointments  
If you will be taking your child for an appointment please send us an email with the booking/screen shot 
for our files. Thank you  

 

Free school meals  

 Have your financial circumstances recently changed?  
 
If your child does not have Free School Meals, they may be eligible because of your family’s income level. 
Even if you do not wish them to have the meals, this would mean the school could still claim Pupil  
Premium Funding that may be used to help your child.  
For applications and more information visit: Cheshire West and Chester website. 
 

St Nicholas Catholic High School Newsletter  
For the latest newsletter click here  
 
 

 

  

Attendance 
Overall Attendance this week 90.95 
 
Across the school, 100 minutes of learning time was lost this week through late arrivals. 

Don’t underestimate the importance of  
100% attendance. Even one day missed  can have  
an effect on learning. 
 

98% attendance means 4 school days missed 

95% attendance means 10 school days missed 

90% attendance means 19 school days missed 

80% attendance means 38 school days missed 

5 minutes late each day means 3 school days missed 
 

Please be aware that requests for children to take 
holidays during term time will be classed as an unauthorised absence. 
 

Please be aware that unauthorised absences that exceed 5 school days during term time will receive a 
fixed penalty notice (FPN). 

Lower than 90% 
Attendance 
 
Class 1 
Class 3  
Class 6 
 
 
 
 

90-95% Attendance 
 
Reception 
Class 6 
Class 5 

96-100% 
Attendance 
 
Class 2 
Class 4  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/residents/education-and-learning/school-meals.aspx
https://st-nicholas.cheshire.sch.uk/newsletter-24-06-2025/


 

 

St Luke’s Lion Cubs 

We loved seeing our Lion Cubs this week! Come and join us again on Wednesday.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Little Church  
We said goodbye to 2 of our Little Church leaders, Abby and Trevor, who have been part of the team  

for 10 years! The children presented flowers and wine to them during Saturday's mass.  

Dates for your diary 
30th June: AmaSing trip, Chester  

30th June: Rescheduled Reception  

and Y6 Photo’s, AM 

2nd July: Sports day   

7th July: Y6 Helsby Transition day  

8th July: St Nicolas transition day/ Helsby high  

transition  

11 July: St Nicholas transition day  

 

 

 

14th July: KS2 Play  

16 -18th July - Y5 & 6 Residential  

22nd July: Leavers mass & leavers assembly 

23rd July: School closes  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marigold Class enjoyed supporting the year 6 Enterprise Project by visiting their stalls and talking part in the 
games and activities. We especially liked the bracelets and the slime! 

In English we have been writing descriptions of the wolf in the book The Last Wolf and practicing using adjectives 
and contractions.  

In maths year 2 have been continued to learn about presenting and interpreting statistics using different charts 
and learning how to use data to answer a question and find information. Year 1 have been exploring numbers to 
100 and how we can count them carefully.  

In The Vine and the Branches we have been learning about the story of St Francis of Assisi and how he used the 
gifts of the Holy Spirt to calm the wolf. We have enjoyed telling this story using puppets and figures.  

We are enjoying My Happy Mind and use our happy breathing techniques regularly. We have been learning 
about how the different parts of the brain work together and how we can regulate our feelings.  

In art we have been studying our new artist, Yayoi Kusama and how her pieces make us feel. We have loved cre-
ating a 2 page spread all about her work and we have enjoyed choosing how to present this learning. We have 
explored patterns we can make in sculptures using playdough and how different tools can make different marks.  

We had some special visitors this week, as our new reception children came for their first visit to school. They 
worked with their new classmates to explore our continuous provision activities and find our way around the 
school building. The settled very well and are excited to visit us again next week! 

We have been practicing hard for Sports Day next week and we are looking forward to taking part in different 
sport activities as well as races.  

 

 

Marigold Class 



 

 

Tulip Class 

 

  

 

 

 

 

This week in Tulip Class, our Year 3 and Year 4 learners have been busy exploring a variety of exciting 
topics! 

In Maths, Year 3 focused on Roman numerals, learning how to read and write numbers the Roman 
way. Year 4 have been practising telling the time using both digital and analogue clocks, building  

confidence in reading and understanding time. 

In English, we worked on describing scenes using pronouns, adjectives, and fronted adverbials. The 
children did a fantastic job using powerful vocabulary to paint vivid pictures with their words, and it 
was great to see their creativity shine through. 

In History, we explored Frodsham in the past and present. The children created colourful and in-
formative posters to show the changes over time and enjoyed learning more about the history of our 
local area. 

Today, we also visited the local library! The children had a wonderful time exploring a wide range of 
books, listening to a story, and choosing some titles to borrow. It was a lovely opportunity to cele-
brate our love of reading and build excitement around books. 

Well done to everyone for their hard work and enthusiasm this week. We’re proud of all you’ve 
achieved!  



 

 

    Bluebell Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s been another busy week in Bluebell Class! Year 6 continued their Enterprise Stall project this week, 
and we’re delighted to share that they made an incredible 100% profit! A huge thank you to everyone 
who supported the event. The children gained valuable experience in budgeting, marketing, and 
teamwork, and their hard work certainly paid off. 

In geography lessons, we have been diving deeper into the topic of deserts. We explored the reasons 
why deserts are so dry and examined both the advantages and disadvantages of living in these extreme 
environments. We also looked at the threats facing desert regions today, such as climate change and 
desertification. It’s been a fascinating topic that sparked lots of great discussion and curiosity. 

Science lessons were equally engaging this week. As part of their unit on space, the class thoroughly 
enjoyed learning about the planets in our solar system. A particular highlight for Year 5 was recreating 
the solar system in the school hall, where they could see for themselves how each planet orbits the sun. 
They were especially intrigued by how the length of a planet’s year varies depending on its distance from 
the sun—a concept that really brought the learning to life. 

Meanwhile, rehearsals for the Year 6 KS2 performance are well under way. The cast is working hard, and 
there’s a real buzz of excitement building. We can’t wait for you all to see it in a few weeks’ time! 

 



 

 

Raise the Praise Champions 

Award winners  
Well done to this week’s award winners…  

Pride Award  



 

 

Headteacher Awards 

Subject Awards  



 

 

Sport’s Awards 

 



 

 

Local Information  

 

 


